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Hands on Learning had an excursion 
to Horsham Bunnings on Friday, 

28th October, where we  
participated in Mock Interviews. It 
started off with meeting Gavin the 

manager and being given a bag of Bunnings’ goodies. Thanks to  
Sarah the activity coordinator for organising those. 

 
We toured every area of the store and saw how paint was mixed in 

the shaker machine, had a demo of the forklifts and scissor lifts, and 
everyone asked Gavin questions about the timber yard and supplies.  

 
Thank you to Gavin and Sarah from the Horsham Bunnings Store. 

A great time was had by all. 
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A Shorter Report For a Shorter Week 
This week has been a very short one due to a Pupil Free Day and 
the Melbourne Cup, so my report may be a bit shorter than  
normal. VCE Exams have continued this week, with all Maths, Psychology, Health and Human 
Development and History for our students. 

Hockey Team to States 
Last Friday, our combined Hockey Team with Charlton made their way in convincing fashion 
to the State competition in Melbourne next Tuesday, with a score of 9-0. This is a wonderful 
achievement, and we wish them all the very best in Melbourne next week 

Grade 6 to Year 7 Transition 
On Wednesday afternoon, we welcomed Grade 6 students from St. Arnaud Primary School and 
St. Patrick’s Primary School for their first afternoon of transition. This was the first day of our  
5-day program which culminates in three full days in December. Having a five day program  
allows our students to be very comfortable with both the staff and the school surroundings prior 
to coming full time in 2023.  

Art Exhibition  
This Friday a local Art Exhibition will be opening in the Town Hall featuring Art works from 
many of our students and even some staff. I would encourage anyone who is able to go along 
and have a look at our student’s work on display.  

Coonooer Bridge Bus Service 
Unfortunately, road closures have seen the Coonooer Bridge Bus route unable to be re-opened 
and this will not change for the foreseeable future. While this is very unfortunate, it is possibly 
also a reminder of how lucky we are to have access to free bus travel for schools in country  
areas. This should be seen as one of the advantages of living in the country – as our metro 
cousins must pay to access public transport for school if needed. We hope that things will move 
along and with the hopeful onset of warmer (and drier) weather, the roads will be open again 
soon. 

Student Movement 
Thank you to those families who have informed us of students either enrolling or departing our 
school at the end of the year. Government school funding is based directly on student numbers 
so it is vital that we have a very clear picture of what our student numbers will be so that we 
can staff the school appropriately. This has become more of a concern with the difficulty in 
teacher staffing numbers across the state. If you are aware that your child or children may be 
leaving, or you know of additional students who may be coming to the school, it is essential to 
know as soon as possible. This would be greatly appreciated. 
 

 

 

Principal’s Report 
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Friday, 18th November – Pupil Free Day – Report writing 

Monday, 21st November – Step Up Begins for all Year 7 to 11 students 

Friday, 25th November – Curriculum Day – Professional Practice Day 
Friday, 2nd December – Last day for current Year 10 and 11 students 

Monday, 12th December – Activities Week begins for current Year 7-9 students 
 

Tony Hand 

Principal 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Principal’s Report 
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COVID Information Update 
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Year 9  - Exam Information 
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Year 10  - Exam Information 
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Year 11  - Exam Information 
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LMR — Basketball (Bendigo) 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Loddon Mallee Region Basketball 
 

On Friday the 18th of October, Frankie Donald, George Gorrie, Jackson 

Needs, Tyson Funston, Blayne Piper, Kynan Torney, and Ryan Bigmore 

travelled to Bendigo’s Red Energy Arena to participate in the Loddon 

Mallee Region Basketball Carnival. Due to the recent floods, some 

teams had to withdraw but St. Arnaud Secondary College was able to 

play off against Marist College from Bendigo.  

 

In the end, Marist College proved too strong for STASC, going down  

72 – 25, but it was still a great experience for the students to play in 

such a large and reputable stadium with a lot of other teams from 

across the region in attendance. 

 

Many thanks to the St. Arnaud Basketball Committee for the loan of 

the basketball uniforms and hopefully next year we can return to  

compete! 
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LMR — Hockey (Bendigo) 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Loddon Mallee Region - Hockey 
 

On Friday 28th October, 8 students travelled to Bendigo to  
participate in the Loddon Mallee Region hockey. We only had one 

match to play due to other teams pulling out because of floods and 
road closures. We joined forces with some students from Charlton 
College. Our opponent was Catherine McAuley College from Bendigo. 

After a one off, training and uniform fit out in Charlton,  
our combined team won, 9 to 0. 

 
We now head to Melbourne on Tuesday 8th November to play at State 

Level in Melbourne. 
 

St. Arnaud Secondary College students: Addison, Austin, Christopher, 
Hamish Tannock, Hamish Darby, Abby, Jack Batters, Ben and Tahli.  

 

Charlton College students: Elise, Poppy, Isaac, Beau, L, Annie, and    
Isabelle. 
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Yr. 7 & 7/8 Food  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Year 7 and 7-8  

Food Technology 
 

The students made Frittata and Fruit Salad. The class worked in pairs to make 

their frittatas and while they were cooking they put together their fresh fruit 

salad. In the theory class, we continued with the topic of fruit and vegetables, 

with an investigation of a fruit and vegetable being undertaken by each        

student, which is due next week. The Essential Learning Item – Redesigning the 

Hamburger, was cooked this week. Students created the steps to make the 

hamburger and they used these instructions only when making their           

hamburger and will then evaluate their design.  
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Yr. 9 — Lawn Bowls 

 

Lawn Bowls 
 

Over the last few weeks, the Year 9 students have been learning about 
Lawn Bowls. We would like to thank Maurie Wood and his helpers 
who have assisted the students in learning the fundamental skills of 

Lawn Bowls. 
 

Pictured are some of the students ‘mastering’ Lawn Bowls. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Also, the students presented 
Maurie and his helpers with a 

thank you gift. 
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Art  - St. Arnaud Town Hall  
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A reminder that the newly formed Secondary 
College Rock Band are looking for suggestions 

for a name. Ideas should be passed to Mrs 
Walsh or any of the band members. Thank you! 

 
 

 

Music 
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Expressions of Interest 
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Primary School Need Our Help 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Cereal Box Dominos 
 

The St. Arnaud Primary School have asked us to help them make the 
longest cereal box dominos possible and WE NEED YOUR HELP!!! 

 
On a day that will be picked for this term, we will be doing cereal box 
dominos with the primary school. We are asking for anyone to donate 

boxes of unopened cereal. 
 

There will be a donation tub at the office for anyone who has some  
unopened cereal to donate to this fun activity. 

 
The cereal will then be donated to charity! 

 
We will also be inviting the Early Learning Centre and McCallum  

Disability Services to this fun event. 
 

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to ask your 

SRC representatives   
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SRC Fundraiser—School Beanies 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing  
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Careers & Pathways 
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Expressions of Interest 
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Community Sport News 
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Community Sport News 
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Expression of Interest 



 28 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Community Event 
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Expression of Interest 
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2022 Calendar 
 

November Fri 4th NCD Shoot/Bowls 

Specialist Maths Exam 1 & History Exam 

 Mon 7th Specialist Maths Exam 2 

State Hockey Melbourne — Overnight Stay 

 Tues 8th Outdoor Ed Exam 

State Hockey Melbourne 

 Wed 9th Legal Exam 

 Fri 11h Studio Art Exam 

MIPS 

Grade 6 Transition 1/2 day — Period 5 & 6 

 Mon 14th Dance Exam 

 Mon-Thurs 14th — 17th Yr. 9—11 Exams 

 Wed 16th French Exam 

 Thurs 17th Yr. 12 Graduation Dinner 

 FRI 18th PUPIL FREE DAY 

 Fri—Sun 18th — 20th Energy Breakthrough — Maryborough 

 Mon 21st Step Up Begins 

 Tues 22nd MIPS 

 FRI 25th PUPIL FREE DAY 

 Wed 30th MIPS 

December Thurs 1st Grade 6 Transition — Whole Day 

 Fri 2nd Yr. 10 & 11 Last Day 

 Tues 6th Grade 6 Transition — Whole Day 

 Wed 7th Grade 6 Transition — Whole Day 

 Wed 7th NCTTC — Year 9’s Last Day 

 Fri 9th Step Up Ends 

 Mon—Thurs 12th — 15th Activities Week — current Yr. 7 & 9 students 

 Tues 13th Presentation Night 


